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MEETING MINUTES

DATE:



Friday, September 13, 2013
LOCATION:


Conference Room A, City Hall
TIME:



10:00 a.m.
TOPIC OF MEETING:
Impact of Non Restored Services
PRESENT:                         
Council Member Warren Jones, Council Member Reggie Brown, Council Member Johnny Gaffney
Attendees: See list.
Council Member Jones: 
Introduction of guests. CM Jones stated the purpose of the meeting is to review the programs and services that were not restored by the Finance Committee. Addressed his priorities; children, seniors, crime prevention/intervention and economic development.
Councilman Jones asked Terrance Ashanta-Barker, Director of Neighborhoods to review those items that need to be restored for the Neighborhoods Department.
Terrance Ashanta-Barker:
Discussed restoration for funding for senior services, including meal program, transportation & custodial services. Also addressed the importance of the restoring the positions of Chief of Adult Services and Chief Behavioral Services.
Council Member Jones:
Next item for discussion, Jacksonville Journey and funding related to LISC.
Dave Roman, Director Jacksonville Journey:
Explained the direct impact for Jacksonville Journey and the lost funding for LISC and Health Zone 1.  
Council Member Jones:
Suggested considering an amendment protecting Health Zone 1.
Representative Reggie Fullwood:

Reiterated the importance of restoring the funding for LISC and the Jacksonville Journey and how it impacts numerous agencies throughout the city that help transform neighborhoods.
Representative Fullwood also mentioned the Council Member Greg Anderson and  Council Member Robin Lumb amendments related to Jacksonville Journey.
Councilman Jones:

Moved onto the restoration of funds for the parks department. Stated that all funds for the community centers with the exception of 5 have been restored and Edith Ford has reduced hours. Next he asked Parks to talk about funding related to pool hours/rationale/effected pool locations.

Tera Meeks, Chief Parks Department:

Explained the pool hours and how the department arrived to the conclusion of reducing hours. Stated that swimming lessons would continue to be funded and provided pool hours for each pool.
Council Member Reggie Brown:
Stated the he would like funding restored Summer Night Lights, Bob Hayes and Summer Jobs.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

These written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. For complete meeting and verbatim comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio CD.
The following items have been submitted for public record.  Please contact legislative services for these items.
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